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THE SHIRE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
June 2021

A Special Meeting of Council was held on the 6
of May at which Council awarded the tender of
road improvements and repairs of the
Tjuntjuntjara access road to Fraser Range
Station, and in doing so, Council is pleased to
partner with a contractor that is familiar with the
area and conditions, and the Shire is also able
to assist in furthering their experience.

At the initial 2021-2022 budget workshop on 18 May, with the
Shire of Menzies financial consultant, Rhona Hawkins in
attendance, papers were presented to Councillors for
consideration and discussion. Updated paperwork will now be
forthcoming for a further budget workshop in early June.

Discussion at the briefing session of 20 May included
increased mining activity and Phase 3 of the Local Roads and
Community Infrastructure Program, with $1.1mil to be spent
by 30/06/2023 and available from 01/01/2022.

Preparations for the Menzies Classic/ Goldfields Cyclassic
are well underway for the 5th and 6 th of June and will be the
92nd year of the Chas Egan Memorial Handicaps Race.

Along with the recent rains, an increase in all the numbers
feeding along the Goldfields Highway and other roads exiting
the Menzies Town site, | urge motorists to be cautious
following the observation of several cattle carcasses recently
in the Menzies Shire.



CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT
June 2021

This edition of Menzies Matters is out a bit earlier than normal. The long
weekend is approaching and it’s all hands-on deck as we prepare for the
CyClassic. The event is the biggest on our calendar and it takes a lot of work to
ensure that everything is in good shape for the visitors coming to town. The
number of entrants for this year’s event is really great considering the issues we
have all faced over the last two years.

Internally we have been putting next year’s budget together and finalising the
audit from last financial year. The audit was delayed and has been a difficult
process with our auditors not being able to get to site and therefore having to
do the audit remotely. With the audit expected to be completed this week we
have scheduled the Annual Elector’s Meeting for 29 June 2021 in the Town Hall.
Further details are in the advertisement within this edition.

While talking about budgets it would be remiss of me not to mention that
Council has decided not to increase rates or fees and charges for the next
financial year. Although this will put us a bit behind our long-term financial plan,
Council thought it was the responsible thing to do as the local economy gets
back on its feet.

A couple of quick updates to finish in regard to projects. The truck stop
amenities are almost finished with a shade structure and seating to go up over
the next few weeks. We get great feedback from the drivers and it encourages
them to stop in town. Resheeting has been occurring on Evanston and Menzies
NW Roads. Our intention is to seal another 10km of Menzies NW Road before
the end of the calendar year and a small portion of Evanston Road. Tenders will
also go out in the next couple of weeks for works on a few of our historic
buildings.

As always, | appreciate any feedback on how your Council is performing. Good or
bad helps us to improve and know what is important to the residents.



SHIRE OF MENZIES

ORDINARY MEETINGS OF COUNCIL

The public is advised that pursuant to Regulation 12(1)(a) of the Local
Government (Administration) Regulations 1996, the following dates, times
and locations have been appointed as Ordinary Council Meeting dates for the
period ending Thursday 16 December 2021.

Thursday 24 June 2021 1pm Tjunjuntjara
Thursday 29 July 2021 1pm Menzies
Thursday 26 August 2021 1pm Menzies
Thursday 30 September 2021 1pm Tjuntjuntjara
Thursday 28 October 2021 1pm Menzies
Thursday 25 November 2021 1pm Menzies
Thursday 16 December 2021 1pm Menzies
NOTE:

Council amended the Officer Recommendation changing the April 2021 meeting
location to Tjuntjuntjara Community in accordance with Council Policy of two meetings
per year at the Community.

Published Council meetings are open to the public, except when stated, and prior notice
will be given of any Special or Committee Meetings that are called

Brian Joiner

Chief Executive Officer
Shire of Menzies

PO Box 4

Menzies WA 6436



1APPY BIRTHDAY

Shenae Tucker - 6 June
Stacey Miller - 10 June
Shania Cameron - 25 June

Alana Cameron - 30 June




WEDNESDAY NIGHT
BADMINTON

At the Shire of Menzies Town Hall

Wednesday June 9 2021 - 6.00pm to 7.30pm

Wednesday June 16 2021 - 6.00pm to 7.30pm

N\

Those under the age of eleven must be supervised by a parent or guardian during
this activity




Thank you to everyone who has been
taking part in our Badminton games so
far:




26 March 2021
Dear Sir / Madam

SHIRE OF MENZIES LOCAL PLANNING SCHEME & LOCAL PLANNING STRATEGY
AVAILABLE FOR INSPECTION & COMMENT

The Shire of Menzies writes to advise that it has prepared a local planning scheme and local
planning strategy and is inviting your comment upon these documents.

The Planning and Development Act 2005 requires local governments to periodically review
their local planning schemes, and the Shire of Menzies has prepared Local Planning Scheme
No.2 for comment.

The purposes of this scheme are to -

A) set out the local government’s planning aims and intentions for the Scheme area;

B) set aside land as local reserves for public purposes;

C) zone land within the Scheme area for the purposes defined in this Scheme;

D) control and guide development including processes for the preparation of structure
plans, precinct plans, layout plans and local development plans;

E) setout procedures for the assessment and determination of development applications;

F) set out procedures for contributions to be made for the costs of providing infrastructure in
connection with development through development contribution plans;

G) make provision for the administration and enforcement of this Scheme;

H) address other matters referred to in Schedule 7 of the Act.

A local planning strateqgy is a strategic document that:

a) sets out the long-term planning directions for the local government;

b) applies any state or regional planning policy that is relevant to the strategy;

c) provides the rationale for any zoning or classification of land under the local planning
scheme.

A hard copy of both documents can be viewed at the Shire Office, Shenton Street, Menzies
and at the Western Australian Planning Commission, 140 William Street, Perth, and will be
available for inspection during office hours up to and including 2 July 2021.

The documents, and a submission form should you wish to make comment, can also be
viewed online at www.menzies.wa.gov.au

Submissions on the local planning scheme and local planning strategy may be lodged in
writing and should include the property affected and details of the submission and must lodged
with the undersigned on or before 2 July 2021.

Submissions can be sent to:

Shire of Menzies

admin@menzies.wa.gov.au

PO Box 4, MENZIES, WA 436

Yours faithfully,

Brian Joiner
Chief Executive Officer



DATES TO REMEMBER IN 2020/2021

Restricted Burning Periods 1:

19 September 2020 to 31 October 2021 (inclusive)

Permits to burn are required during this period for hazard reduction burning.
Alternative firebreak applications to be submitted by 1 October 2020.
Firebreaks must be installed by 15 October 2020

Please note that penalties apply where burning regulations are contravened
or permit conditions are not complied with

Prohibited Burning Period:
From 1 November 2020 to 15 March 2021 (inclusive)
All burning, including garden refuse is prohibited during this period.
Properties to be maintained clear of flammable material until 15 March 2021.

Restricted Burning Periods 2:

From 16 March 2021 to 30 April 2021 (inclusive)

Permits to burn are required during this period for hazard reduction burning.

Please note that penalties apply where burning regulations are contravened or permit conditions are not complied with.
Certain climate or weather conditions may cause these periods to be extended or shortened. You must check the press for de-
tails
or call the Shire office on (08) 9024 2041 before commencing to burn.

Unrestricted Season:
From 1 May 2021 to 18 September 2021 (inclusive)
FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 2020/2021 SEASON

Brian Joiner Chief Bush Fire Control Officer 0409 114 509

Only Riverina Station

Perrinvale Station

Ray McKay Deputy Chief Fire Control Officer 0427 663 703
Menzies Aboriginal Adelong Station (08) 9024 2150 08 9024 2020
Corporation (08) 9024 2020

David McQuie Bulga Downs Station (() 8) 9037 5917 No Mobile Coverage
Gavin Clark Edjudina Station (08) 9024 2024 No Mobile Coverage
Stephen Tonkin Gindable Station (08) 9024 2070 0418 944 492
Geoffrey Tonkin

Jarrad Giles Glenorn Station (08) 9031 3636 No Mobile Coverage
Andrew Smith Riverina Station (()8) 9024 2874 0467 087 898

(Riverina includes Perrinvale,

is staffed fulltime Jeedamia Station Jeedamia, Kookynie and Melita
Kookynie Station Stations as all under one manag-
Melita Station er now)

John Scoble Yerilla Station (08) 9031 3017 No Mobile Coverage
Menangina Station (08) 9024 2856 No Mobile Coverage
(John is managing both Sta-
tions until a new Manager is
appointed at Menangina)

Justin Stephens Mt Vetters Station (()8) 9024 2700 0429 471 440

Craig Harvey Pinnacles Station (()8) 9031 3111 0427 951 120
Paul Axford Stuart Meadows Station (08) 9037 5910 0427 375911
Peter Mulligin Yundamindra Station (08) 9031 3012 No Mobile Coverage
Keith Mader Walling Rock Station (08) 9024 2086 0487 744 786




Goldfields Cyclassic
History

Messrs J. Richards, JC Walsh, Chas Egan along with a small committee set
about organising a long distance event. Their choice of starting point was the
small mining town of Menzies, 81 miles north of Kalgoorlie. Many business men
of the Goldfields supported the venture and, on the King’s birthday, June 1928 at
8.00am, the limit men were sent away for the first “Menzies”. Twenty four riders
started in this event.

From its inauguration in 1928 until 1932, the race was known as the
Menzies-Kalgoorlie Road Race, but two days before the race of that year,
Charlie Egan, the well liked and highly respected secretary of the club, tragically
died, and all riders in the race that year wore black armbands as a token of
respect. It was decided later that the race should, in future, be known as the
“Chas Egan Memorial Race”.

Mention of the Menzies Classic is not complete without some comment on the
road. During the first five years, the term “road” could hardly apply to the bush
track, rough, ripply and sandy, that connected Menzies to Kalgoorlie, and the
stretch from Menzies to Comet Vale was a cyclist’s nightmare, being almost axle
deep sand.

By the late thirties, the road improved. Although it was still far from perfect, at
least by then a cyclist could heave a sigh of relief when he reached bitumen at
Broad Arrow, instead of bumping over ripples, skidding into ruts and ploughing
through sand for the rest of the journey right into Hannan Street, as the early
cyclists did.

The inaugural winner R. Bennets won the race in a time of 5 hours and 55
minutes, 45 seconds to cover the 81 miles from Menzies to Kalgoorlie. The great
road rider R. Hudson set a high bench mark with the fastest time in the inaugural
handicapped race of 4 hours and 48 minutes, 45 seconds, and would go on to
win the next two Menzies to Kalgoorlie Road Races.

In 2011 Hon. John Bowler, MLA, Member for Kalgoorlie at that time, came up
with the idea of combining the Menzies Classic with the Leonora Golden Gift
which was also held during the same weekend. EGCC Executive Committee
members, Dr Ruth Murdie and Rob and Maree Northcoat turned the idea into
reality and the first “Goldfields Cyclassic” was held. Their efforts have made this
event a "must-do" handicap event with a reputation of being one of the most
professional and well organized races in WA. This is the tenth “Goldfields
Cyclassic” with the event growing from strength to strength each year.
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5-6 June 2021
KALGOORLIE - MENZIES - LEONORA
www.cyclassic.com.au

STAGE 1: 132km
Kalgoorlie-Boulder to Menzies
92nd Menzies Classic

STAGE 2: 105km
Menzies to Leonora
10th Leonora Golden Wheels

CYCLING




150 Issues of the Menzies Matters

This edition of the Menzies Matters marks a milestone of the
community newsletter, reaching 150 issues. The first edition of
the Menzies Matters was published all the way back in 2008
meaning the newsletter how now been running for 13 years in the
current format. We look forward to continuing the Menzies
Matters for the foreseeable future and thank the community for
their continual support.

) . P
Menzies (}ommlmit.q School News '“ﬁ!!ﬂ!_.'.""

Term One has been very busy for staff and students as we settle in to a new school year. Our current
enrolments are 35 students - Kindergarten to Year 12 - and we run three classes

School | community partnerships are very important to us and we are very lucky to have excellent
support from families and from the community. Our wonderful students are a credit to their families
and to the Menzies community. They are happy, settled and enthusiastic about learning. It is such a
pleasure to see them joining in the fantastic programs that the teachers and aunties deliver.

Early childhood education and school readiness are very important to us. This year has seen the re-
introduction of playgroup coordinated by Inara Sawyer (Early Childhood Teacher) and Kristie Tucker
(School Officer and parent). This is runs on Friday momings from 8:30 -10:30.

Likewise, the transition from school to work is a critical time in a young person’s life and we are very
grateful for the support of Menzies Shire in providing work experience.

After a very busy first term we hope that everyone enjoys a well deserved break and lock forward to
next term.

Science with
Mr Holland

Celebrating
Harmony Day




Below are some stories from past editions of the Menzies Matters

MENZIES CLASSIC - 2008

The Menzies to Kalgoorlie race has a wonderful history
which will be reflected in the excitement of this year's
event. The race commenced in 1928, following a
discussion at a club meeting concerning the lack of
distance races on the Goldfields, Messrs J Richards,
JC Walsh, Chas Egan along with a small committee set
about organising a long distance event. Their choice of
starting point was the small mining town of Menzies,
81 miles north of Kalgoorlie. Many of the business men
of the Goldfields supported the venture and, on the
King's Birthday, June 1928, at 8:00am, the limit men
were sent away for the first “Menzies". Twenty-four
riders started in this event.

From its inauguration in 1928 until 1932 the race was
known as the Menzies-Kalgoorlie Road Race, but two
days before the race of that year Charlie Egan, the
well-liked and highly respected secretary of the club,
tragically died, and all riders in the race that year wore
black armbands as a token of repect. It was decided
later that the race of which Chas Egan was one of the
originators, should in future be known as the “Chas
Egan Memorial Race".

Sunday, July I, 1906 Higgins Biffs the Editor Another Victim’s Head Laid Open
The Kookynie football troubles which arose out of the crook play of several
Mines men in a recent match against Niagara culminated in a violent outbreak
last Sunday at the conclusion of the game between a visiting Leonora team and
a crowd of combined locals.The Kookynie men played brilliantly and were vic-
torious, which should have put them on very good terms with themselves but it
was not to be. Something that appeared a week ago in the “Press”, reflecting on
the integrity of footballers generally but bearing special reference to a few
champions mostly working at the Cosmopolitan rankled still in the bosom of a
section of ardent leather-hunting spirits, and they wanted revenge, gore, any-

thing.

Local Stories - A NEWYEAR RESOLUTION

Two friends went bush for the New
Year break, in the Kookynie area.
camping in the bush and enjoying the
heat. Yes, it was very hot!

‘While in the area, we took the chance
to check out a mate's grave site at the
Kookynie cemetery. It was disappoint-
ing to see that it had not been marked
before now, as Peter passed away in
July 2008. It only had five rock around it
and was just a pile of dirt so we decided
to make it look presentable.

After spending a couple of hours at the site each day for five days in a row, we can
now say that friends and family can now visit the site and know that they are at Pete's grave. The plaque was con-
structed of granite with a steel frame and a selection of rustic implements that suited the lifestyle of our mate were
used to hold it as a headstone. It was a combined effort.

After recognising a job well done, we have decided to ask at the next meeting of the Kookynie Volunteer Assoc.
(which Gary and myself are members) if we can continue fixing some of the other old grave sites that are collapsing

due to the weather.

Verandah Extension - A Face Lift for the Lady Shenton

Photos - Justin Lee




CDP NEWSLETTER
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CDP joing the Leonoro
Golden Gift -5% & 6% June

CDP will be holding their first ever ‘Market
Stall’ at this year’s Leonora Golden Gift —
Australia’s Outback Mile on Sunday, 6'" June
2021. It’s a great opportunity to present our
beautiful products created by hand including
art pieces, tote bags, soaps, jewellery and
patchworks. Can’t wait to share more news
next month, best of luck to all for a

successful long weekend! Photo credit: Vicki A
(Leonora CDP)

Reconciliation Week 2021

The Foundation are looking forward to
supporting events across the Region for
Reconciliation Week 2021 — More than A
Word. Reconciliation is an ongoing journey,
one that will see us collaborate together
with our local communities — reconciliation
in action. What will be your commitment to
reconciliation this year?

Windawra Bush Trip
Laverton CDP (May 2021)

A memorable Windarra Bush Trip was held
in May with very special ladies of Laverton -
Nana Doreen, Aunty Marlene, Tegan,
Roberta, Joyce, Shantara, Jenita, Kirk, Nana
Joan, Latarnie, Art Teacher Jane and CDP
Activity Supervisor Thelma Butler. Travel is
specially planned to locations with
significance around bush medicine selection,
nut and seed picking. The seeds and nuts
carefully selected are used to make hand-
made jewellery and other products —
naturally earth made. Photo credit: CDP,
Elders and Laverton Community Members.
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Leonora Mew's Bush Trip
May 2021

CDP Activity Supervisors Dale Kickett
and Garry Johns teamed up to host an
on-country camp with some special

members of the Leonora community i-_‘ :
this month. Thank you for sharing these |
memorable moments with us. Times
spent on country are valued with
consent from all members to be
photographed.

Mt Mawrgaret School
Visity CDP

Thank you to Mt Margaret School for a
visit to our local CDP with Mr
Christopher Hedlam (CDP Activity
Supervisor) welcoming some artists at
play! Well done it looks fantastic!

NAIDOC Week 2021 -
Heal Country

Big things are planned across the Region
this year with the Foundation
supporting events from Wiluna seeing a
full sports schedule and Yabu Band
Headline, through to Leonora Cook-Up
and Laverton celebrations. Stay tuned!

HEAL
COUNTRY!

4-11)JULY 2021




Menzies Community School Newsletter

Two Way Science Bush Day

The staff and students from Menzies Community School recently had their first bush day
of the year. We were lucky enough to have all of the staff, students, MAC employees
and community members join us on our adventure. We went to Fig Tree Hill and
explored the animals that called it home, then we went nearby and had lunch and
damper made by Miss Yvette and Miss Josie. While waiting for the damper to cook, the
staff and students explored some of the rock pools and found some very friendly frogs.
We also found the animal tracks. On the way back to school everyone stopped to see a
goanna and a dingo. We also stopped at the Seven Sisters. Such a fun filled day was
had and the staff and students are counting down to the next one.




Scitech
We have been able to book Scitech for the 26 June, thanks to a grant from the Shire of

Menzies.

Birthdays

Happy birthday for the month of May to Miss Tanya.

Facebook

Remember to find us on Facebook. We are always putting up student work and
information about what is going on at school.

Wanted!

We need relief Education Assistants. You will need a working with children’s check and
a Nationally Coordinated Criminal History Check. Please see Megan Irving if you are




Annual Electors

Meeting
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Tuesday 29 June
From 5.00pm

At the Menzies Town Hall




ISSUE JUNE 2021

Proudly sponsored by the Shire of Menzies

Scitech is coming to Menzies Town Hall
26 June 2021
10:00 am start

10:00 — 3:00: Science Wonderland exhibition

Enter a Science Wonderland with Scitech — a hand-picked selection of exhibits that inspire
visitors to deep dive into the world of science, technology, engineering and maths. Packed
with interactive exhibits, Science Wonderland will ignite curiosity in kids and adults alike with
exciting puzzles, amazing challenges and awesome tech.

11:00 — 11:30: Science Show: Burning, Melting, Saving

Can a nappy help us save water? Are there other ways to make fuel? Burning, Melting,
Saving uses curiosity and experimentation to find out how science, technology, engineering
and maths can help us solve some of the world’s biggest problems. Explore the science
behind plastic recycling, water conservation and fuels as we melt, burn and explode our way
through a series of spectacular experiments.

12:30 — 1:00: Science Show: I’ve Got a Problem

Does public speaking make your heart race? Do you have a friend with a gas problem? Come

on a journey as we use experiments and a bit of research, to investigate how to solve some of
life’s everyday problems... from the quirky, to the interesting, to the downright stinky.
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_AMBULANC

HELP YOURS BY BECOMING A ST JOHN
AMBULANCE WA VOLUNTEER TODAY.

Volunteers are important people who donate their
time to help others. Your community relies on local
volunteers to keep this vital service running.

To find out more about making a real difference in your community

visit www.stjohnchangelives.com.au or call 1800 069 393.




St John P <3

o P Cd - F i 7 4
7y fRe Jesvide s L LT
/ .

r P
f.q-'
. e

Calling 000

Police, Fire or Ambulance

When you are transferred to the correct service you may be asked the following questions:
What is the address of the emergency? Street, cross reference or landmark will be required.

What is the telephone number you are calling from? This is in case your call is terminated or
further information is required.

Tell me exactly what has happened? Provide a brief description of the problem.

How old is s/he? If unknown then approximate age.

Is s/he awake (conscious)? Yes or no answer required.

Is s/he breathing? Yes or no answer required.

The Communications Officer will then ask a series of further questions more specific to the
problem identified. Answering these questions will ensure the most appropriate ambulance
response is provided.

The Communications Officer will give you advice over the phone to assist the patient prior to the
arrival of an ambulance. They may also ask you to turn on front lights if it is dark; if possible have
someone wait out the front; and make sure the door is unlocked and open so the paramedics can
enter.

Please remember to try and stay calm and speak slowly to the Communications Officer. Often an
ambulance will be dispatched while you are still on the phone.

If in doubt you should always call triple zero (000). Sadly many people do not call for an ambu-
lance as they are unsure of whether the situation is an emergency or they are concerned about
the cost.

By calling triple zero (000), you may save someone's life.



MENZIES MATTERS DEADLINE FOR
PUBLICATION

If you have anything you would like to have included in the Menzies Matters please contact
Sethen  Sheehan-Lee at the Shire Offices on 9024 2041 or email
community@menzies.wa.gov.au

The deadline for each month is the LAST DAY OF THE MONTH.

General information notices are welcome, as are notification of upcoming local events or if
you have recipes, gardening tips or ideas for any other page. All suggestions are welcome
and we appreciate the continual support from the community.

o -

Thanks for your
great ideas \

[~
G-
GRT EXPRESS TIMETABLE
Kalgoorlie to Laverton Laverton to Kalgoorlie
Thursday Friday

EXPRESS TIME EXPRESS TIME
KALGOORLIE RAILWAY STATION 10.00AM LAVERTON 10.00AM
KALGOORLIE VISITOR CENTRE 10.15AM MT MORGAN TURNOFF 10.30AM
MENZIES 11.40AM MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF | 10.40AM
KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.05PM LEONORA ARRIVE | 11.15AM
LEONORA ARRIVE | 12.45PM DEPART| 11.30AM
DEPART| 1.00PM KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.00PM
MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 1.45PM MENZIES 12.30PM
MT MORGAN TURNOFF 1.55PM KALGOORLIE 2.00PM

LAVERTON 2.30PM BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES

1800 620 440

OR (08) 9092 6000
PURCHASE TICKET ONLINE
www.goldrushtours.com.au



Menzies i
Community Resource Centre
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Menzies Community Resource Centre located at the
corner of Shenton and Brown Streets in Menzies, is your
local access point offering a range of services in
Menzies.

Services include:

e Visitor Information and Public Library
Community Postal Agency

Caravan Park Bookings

Star Track Courier and Toll Freight Lines Agency
Free Government Access Point

Internet Access Point

Conference and Meeting Room Hire

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm (Monday to Friday)

Closed Saturday and Sunday
Call us today on

(08) 9024 2702

or email:
cso2@menzies.wa.gov.au

SEVEN GOLDEN RULES FOR
PROSPECTING

Put safety first

1 Make sure you have enough water, fuel, maps and first
.| -

aid supplies.
Give serious consideration to taking some form of
telecommunications and a global positioning system
to fix locations, and a Personal Locator Beacon (PLB)
— it may turn out to be your most important safety device.
2 -
3 =]
Get written permission
from the tenement holder when prospecting on:
- a mining lease
M - an exploration licence (if you don’t have a 40E permit)
- a prospecting licence
5 ]
6 )
; ||
www.dmp.wa.gov.au/prospectingwa DID YOU KNOW .

Obtain a Miner’s Right permit
when prospecting on vacant Crown land
($25 from any Mining Registrar’s office).

Obtain a 40E permit
prior to prospecting within an exploration tenement
(if you don’t have written permission from the tenement holder).

Comply with all legal requirements
when prospecting on a pastoral lease. You cannot
prospect within 100 metres of any occupied building
or within 400 metres of any livestock watering point
without the consent of the pastoralist.

Show respect when on Crown land
because it is used by other people or set aside for
many purposes.

Fill any holes

that you dug and repair ground that has been disturbed.

£

Amstralise Govermment

Protecting you from
Coronavirus.

WASH HANDS REGULARLY
WITH SOAP AND WATER

CLEAM SURFACES
REGULARLY

PRACTISE PHYSACAL
DISTANCING

COUGH OR SNEEZE
INTO YOUR ARM

STAY HOME & UNWELL
AND GET TESTED

DOWNLOAD THE
COVIDSAFE APP

BE COVIDSAFE

For more information about Coronavirus (COVID-19),
ploase vist health.gov.au

1080 BAITING IN THIS AREAIS A
RISK TO DOMESTIC PETS

Please be advised that baiting programs using 1080 poi-
son are carried out across Western Australia, including
this area, and are aimed at controlling wild dogs, feral
cats, feral pigs, foxes and rabbits. The poison baits remain
toxic for many months. You need to exercise caution. Do-
mestic pets should be kept close and under control at all
times. Owners may consider the use of leads and muzzles
for their domestic pets.

DO NOT RELY ON WARNING SIGNS

WARNING SIGNS ARE PLACED WHERE APPLICABLE,
HOWEVER THEY MAY BE DAMAGED, REMOVED,
VANDALISED OR DESTROYED
1080 baiting is part of an integrated pest management
program protecting livestock from death and injury;
reducing the impact on pastoral and agricultural
production; and helping to preserve the unique flora and
fauna of WA. Baits are not intentionally laid in public
areas such as road reserves, parking bays, rest stops or
roadhouses however can be inadvertently moved into

these areas by animals and birds.

1080 is an S7 Poison



Now providing
FREE DELIVERY
service to Menzies

Phone, fax or email your scripts / order
to Leonora Pharmacy direct
or ask at the Visitor Information Centre
email your scripts / order through to the pharmacy.
(This includes non prescription items)

.

Collect and pay for your order
at the Visitor Information Centre
after 2pm the following day.

LEONORA PHARMACY
RESPECTS YOUR RIGHTS TO PRIVACY

@ Please be assured that
all prescription and non-prescription items
& will be sent in a sealed bag.
Leonora Pharmacy Phone: (08) 9037 6820
Email: leonorapharmacy@iintet.net.au

s
health +
community

Clinics scheduled for this 2021
Wednesday 12th of May
Wednesday 4th of August

Wednesday 24th of November

A referral is now required for anyone who wishes to see the podiatrist or dietitian
The RFDS doctor can do this on the day
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Royal Flying Doclor Service
The furthest corner. The finest care.

MENZIES HEALTH CENTRE
RFDS Clinic dates for

Wednesday 9 June 2021
Wednesday 7 July 2021
Wednesday 4 August 2021

Wednesday 1 September 2021

For further enquiries please contact the Community Health Nurse on
(08) 9080 4370

EMERGENCIES CALL 000
Poisons information available 24 Hours Phone 13 11 26

If the Centre is unattended and you need immediate health advice call the Health
Direct 24 Hour Hotline

1800 022 222



MENZIES HOTEL AND STORE

- COLD BEER FROM 11AM TILL

LATE
Available daily fresh sandwiches and rolls,
flavoured milks, juices and soft drinks.
Pick up your General Stores and ice or
have a ‘Menzies Toasty’ while you wait.

| RILITE |

EFTPOS AVAILABLE

Meals

Takeaway foods

Snacks

Accommodation services
Newspapers

\ («\0
IF YOU’'RE IN A HURRY- DON’T WORRY m ‘@‘ @
PHONE ORDERS WELCOME (08) 6102 0099 =

SHIRE OF MENZIES

ADOPTION OF FEES AND CHARGES FOR 2021/2022

In accordance with Section 6.2(4)(c) of the Local Government Act 1995,
notice is given to ratepayers that at the Ordinary Meeting of Council held
Thursday, 27 May 2021, the Shire of Menzies has Adopted a schedule of Fees
and Charges which are incorporated into the 2021/2022 Budget.

A copy of those Fees and Charges, which will come into effect on 1 July 2021
is available for inspection at the Shire office, Shenton Street, Menzies, 6436.

Brian Joiner

Chief Executive Officer
Shire of Menzies

PO Box 4
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Notice of Intention to Levy Differential Rates

In accordance with section 6.36 of the Local Government Act 1995, notice is hereby given to
ratepayers of the intention of the Shire of Menzies to levy the following differential rates for each
category for the 2021/2022 financial year.

Rate Category Minimum Rates $ Rate in $ cents

Gross Rental Value Areas

GRV Vacant 200.00 8.64

GRV 200.00 8.62

Unimproved Value Areas

UV Mining Operations 200.00 16.55
UV Exploration 200.00 15.00
UV Prospecting 200.00 14.77
UV Pastoral and Other 200.00 8.29

Council proposes to freeze the rate in the dollar and minimum rates at those imposed in 2020/2021
Financial Year. Figures shown may change as part of Council’s deliberations after consideration of
any submissions received. A statement of objectives and reasons for adopting the above rates is
available at the Administration Office, Shenton Street Menzies or on Council’s website.

Electors and Ratepayers are invited to make written submissions on the proposed differential and
minimum rates for Council’s consideration. Submissions are to be addressed to the Shire of Menzies,
PO Box 4, Menzies WA 6436, submitted at the Shire of Menzies Administration Office, Shenton Street
Menzies, or submitted via email to admin@menzies.wa.gov.au.

Submissions must be received by the Shire no later than 9am, 21 June 2021.

All submissions received, will be considered by Council prior to final adoption of the Differential
Rates for 2021/2022 and incorporation into the Budget (with or without modification) for final
adoption by Council.

Should you required further information regarding the above, please contact the Chief Executive
Officer on 08 9024 2041.

Brian Joiner

Chief Executive Officer
Shire of Menzies

PO Box 4

Menzies WA 6346
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